EMBASSY OF JAPAN

P.O. Box 1039
5 Hayes Street, St. Clair
Port of Spain
Republic of Trinidad and Tobago

L18/17

February 7, 2017

Mr. Stephen O'Malley
Resident Representative
United Nations Development Programme
(Barbados and the OECS)
UN House, Marine Gardens
Christ Church
Barbados

No cost extension of the project "Japan-Caribbean Climate Change Partnership"

Dear Mr. O'Malley,

With reference to your letter Ref. 00094903 dated December 20, 2016, I hereby inform you that the Government of Japan approves the no cost extension of the duration of the project "Japan-Caribbean Climate Change Partnership" until 31 December 2018.

On behalf of the Government of Japan, I would like to request UNDP to ensure the following:

- 1.) The project will continue to be managed properly and will be completed by 31 December 2018 with the project objective fully achieved;
- 2.) Progress reports will continue to be submitted timely and the Project Terminal Report and Financial Report will be submitted without undue delay upon completion of the project.

We look forward to continuing to cooperate closely with you and your team working on the project in UNDP.

Sincerely,

Mitsuhiko Okada

图田光素

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of Japan to the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago